PHASE ONE 

**ADVISORY**
**Friday 12:15 – 12:45 p.m.**

Press Conference with House Democratic Leader Nancy Pelosi, Phoenix City Councilwoman Kate Gallego and Congressman Ruben Gallego to Discuss Transportation and Infrastructure Investments
 
Phoenix, AZ – The Department of Transportation announced this week that the City of Phoenix’s Grand Canal Bike and Pedestrian Improvements Project has been awarded a $10.3 million grant by the department’s National Infrastructure Investments or TIGER VII Discretionary Grant Program. The funding will help the Project to complete canal trails and street crossings for walking and cycling over about 8 miles of the Grand Canalscape. It will also provide important connections to bus and light rail lines as well as to the region’s growing pedestrian and bicycle network.
 
On Friday, Oct. 30, House Democratic Leader Nancy Pelosi, Phoenix City Councilwoman Kate Gallego and Congressman Ruben Gallego will hold a press conference to discuss the grant award and the importance of transportation and infrastructure investments, including the need to pass a robust, long-term transportation funding bill, and recognize the investments Phoenix has made in transportation and infrastructure.
 
With the clock ticking until the Highway & Transit Trust fund expires, good-paying jobs and critical construction projects are endangered throughout America. Congress must pass a long-term Highway bill that will create jobs and help build a safe, modern infrastructure that our country deserves and our economy needs.
 
WHAT:                       Press conference to discuss the Canalscape project and the importance of investing in transportation and infrastructure improvements.
 
WHERE:                     David Crockett Elementary School (501 N. 36th St., Phoenix, AZ 85008) 
 
WHEN:                       Friday, Oct. 30 at 12:15 p.m.
 
WHO:                         House Democratic Leader Nancy Pelosi
                                    Phoenix City Councilwoman Kate Gallego
                                    Congressman Ruben Gallego
 
RSVP:                         Please RSVP to Christina.Carr@mail.house.gov if you plan to attend.

